
2Report of Secretary

Through the generosity of the Hon,Vincent and Mrs, 
Massey, on behalf of the Massey Foundation, a permanent 
office with a full-time Secretary was established in 
Toronto on August 15th, 1952.

ESTABLISHMENT 
OF HAT IOHAL 
SECRETARIAT .

The representatives of the Branches on the Executive 
Council on December 51st, 1952* were as follows:

BRANCH
REPRESENTATIVES.

Mr.Justice Clarke,
Herbert Greenfield,
John Inrie,
R.C.ÏÏallace, LL.D 
0 .J .Bu rche 11, K ,C 
II ,F .llunro, LL ,D 
Sir Arthur Currie, G.C.MjG 
A.Savard,
F .II ,S out ham,
Sir Robert L«Borden, G.C.H.G 
0.A.Bowman,
Colonel A.C .Garner,D.S .0 », V .D 
D «B .MacRae,
R .McQueen,
A.E .Bence, K.0
Sir Robert Falconer, K.C.M.G 
H .T .Hunter,
C .S .Had nnes, C .M ,G 
II «R .MacMillan,
Colonel Nelson Spencer, M.L.A 
E .J .Tarr, K.C

Calgary,

Edmonton,

Halifax,• *
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The Secretary has, with deep regret, to record the death, 
during the year, of the following members : Senator N.A. 

Belcourt, President of the Ottawa Branch; Senator Andrew Ilaydon of Ottawa; 
and Colonel Herbert Snell of Montreal.

He has also, with deep regret, to record the death of 
Mr.Charles P.Howland, some time Director of Research of the Council on 
Foreign Relations, New York; Chairman of the Research Committee of the 
Institute of Pacific Relations; and a Trustee of the Rockefeller Foundation.
A telegram of condolence was sent, on behalf of the Institute, to Mrs.Howland,

OBITUARY.

CONFERENCES 
OF 1955.

During the past year the invitation of the Canadian 
Institute to the Institute of Pacific Relations to hold 
the 1955 Conference of that Institute in Canada, was 

accepted; and arrangements have been made for the Conference to meet at 
the Banff Springs Hotel, from August l4th to 28th.


